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    Dan Fitzpatrick

Three generations serving
Southwestern Ontario since 1947

519-969-2129
www.happydaysboatcentre.com

1475 Cabana Rd E, Windsor, ON N8W 5W8

Certified factory trained technicians • Friendly knowledgeable staff • Full parts & service department • Hauling up to 20,000 lbs.

Website Link

Facebook Link

As winter slowly comes upon us so does the end of my term as Commodore. Needless to say 2021 
provided us with our share of hurdles to overcome, and together as a club I believe we surpassed 
our expectations. I would like to say thank you to all the Executive Team for their support, I could 
have never done it without your hard work, patience, and guidance. 

Moving forward into 2022 we can look forward to the remaining provincial restrictions being eased, 
the USA border being opened to boaters and our Sun Parlour Boat Club events. We have our 
Change of Watch Meeting scheduled for December 3rd and we still are looking to fill 2 positions 
namely a Secretary and Assistant Fleet Captain. At present we have all other positions filled for the 
2022 season, please consider stepping up and helping out your Club, this is a great opportunity to 
get more involved with your Club allowing you to share your talents as well as having influence into 
the direction and continued growth of Sun Parlour Boat Club. 

http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com
http://www.facebook.com/happydaysboatcentre/
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ViceCommodore’s
ReportGerry Veerman

I am sitting here this evening writing my last log report as Vice Commodore. As I sit here and 
reflect on the past 12 months, I can’t help but smile thinking how well this year has gone con-
sidering the decline in membership and the many challenges we had to overcome. I look for-
ward to an exciting 2022, hoping for things to improve and an ability to safely host many excit-
ing events and an ability to travel again.

As most everyone knows, I do plan to continue on and hopefully be given the opportunity to 
represent our club as Commodore for the next 12 months. The entire 2021 board has worked 
very hard, and have much to be proud of. I look forward to seeing interest in the club continue 
to grow, and look forward to input from everyone in our club to keep the momentum going. 
This is everyone’s club, let’s make 2022 the best yet.

As the year winds down, we have our change of watch coming on December 3rd, and plans in 
the near future to have our informal Friday night gatherings which will be posted early in the 
year. I look forward to warmer weather and the return of boating season. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a wonderful holiday season, stay safe and 
in less than a month the days start getting longer each day.
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2021 is coming to an end with the Change of Watch this week.  I have put my name forward to 
run for the Vice-Commodore position for next year.  I am looking forward the fun and friendships; 
the rewards of working for our club. 

Last year turned out pretty well for our club despite the limitations imposed on us.  We had a 
number of very successful events which were a lot of fun.  We didn’t need to dip into our capital 
fund and we brought on a number of new members. 

Hopefully, the pandemic will continue to abate, so we can have even larger gatherings and more 
fun next year.  Keep your eye open for emails from our Communications Officer Rick as we plan to 
have some clubhouse get togethers over the winter.  

I wish you all a safe and happy holiday season and hope to see you again soon. 

http://www.dansnauticalshop.com
http://www.simply-swimwear.com
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I am very pleased with the great response from our membership with new people stepping for-
ward for Bridge and Executive positions.To me, this says the club is going in the right direction. 
This is the result of strong leadership from Commodore Dan and Lady Sheila in a very difficult 
year. It has been great working with the entire Bridge throughout this year. They all deserve 
my thanks for helping me all year long. To me, Fleet Captain has always been one of the most 
gratifying positions on the Bridge. My thanks goes out to our leaving Bridge and executive mem-
bers. But I must put thanks where they belong. Without the support of our membership, you, we 
would not be in the great position we are now.  Soon to be Commodore Gerry has worked very 
hard and I know he will continue to receive the terrific support the club deserves. Thank you all 
members for a great year.

AYC report. The upcoming AYC Convention and Ball Feb. 18-19 at the Sheraton Hotel, DTW, is 
always a highlight of the year. The Ball will be in honour of outgoing AYC Commodore Mike Brown 
and Lady Noella. Truly one of the finest couples to represent AYC. Who knows what border rules 
will be in place. Lady Lorene and I have many great memories of this event. Hopefully, we will be 
able to attend safely. Signing off as FC and AYC Delegate, PC Jim Cyrowski

http://www.islandviewmarina.com
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Here is Dec. and the snow is starting to fly and Christmas is around the corner. I have been on the 
board of directors in different positions from 2011 and it has been my pleasure serving Sun Parlour 
Boat Club. This will be my last log report as your P/C and a board member.

The last two years have been tough just trying to keep the club afloat due to the Covid Virus, and the 
government‘s constant changing guidelines and general lack of support from club members. We as a 
board had to cancel more events than we were able to put on. The events we were able to put were 
well attended and the club has survived. Now with the restrictions being lifted we should be able to 
get to a full boating program for the summer of 2022.

From my family to yours Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Remember: This is your boat club if you do not get involved the club will not survive
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My report will be brief, I don’t have much else to talk about that hasn’t already been talked about!
I am still keeping track of vaccinations, at every event. Hopefully soon that will not have to happen 
anymore.

This is our last report before the Holidays, so please have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year!

Hope to see everyone out and about in 2022!

All Members of Sun Parlour Boat Club are cordially invited to attend the General Membership 
Meeting / Change of Watch ceremony being held at the clubhouse on Friday, December 3.  
The meeting commences sharply at 7:00 pm and we encourage you to bring any questions 
or concerns to our attention.  This also presents the opportunity to meet your new Board of 
Directors and see the enthusiasm felt for next year

https://www.belleriverbia.com/shop-here/Specialized-Shops-57/marks-mobile-marine
http://www.bullseyepizzaonline.com
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Usage:  For a larger view click on the page.  When page opens, reverse pinch on your mouse pad to en-
large and drag with two fingers to scroll left and right or up and down.  The order form is on the bottom.

To access the order form click here:    ORDER FORM

http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples1.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples2.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples3.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples4.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/SPBC 2021 ORDER FORM.pdf


                         Past Commodores               * Denotes Deceased

1968/69    Jerry Rice		  1998	 Sue Laporte
1970/71    Lyle Blonde*		  1999	 John Taylor*
1972/73    Shad Richard*	 2000	 Don Gulick
1974/75    Ted Bulmer*		  2001	 Jim Cyrowski
1976           Orv Mackey*		  2002	 Dave Wright
1977           Bob Morley		  2003	 Gary Frowley
1978           George McKee*	 2004	 Gary Coles
1979           Stan Beneteau*	 2005	 Chris Amlin
1980           Jack Northwood*	 2006	 Bill Woods
1981/82   Mike Martin*		  2007	 John Bowers*
1983/84   Ken Thoms		  2008	 Marty Zamparo*
1985/86   Bob Walker		  2009	 Shawn O’Neil
1987          Murray Byers*	 2010	 Reg Major
1988          Al Kersey*		  2011	 Sharon Amlin
1989          Gerry Murphy		 2012	 Jerry Taylor
1990          Vera Haller		  2013	 Matt Morrison
1991          Jack Robertson*	 2014	 Reg Major
1992          John Glover*		  2015      Doug Potier
1993          Brian Hale 		  2016      Keith Postma
1994          Drew Paupst                   2017      Izzie Dulmage
1995          Steve Willing		  2018	 Rick Ingalls
1996          Bill Fairlie                        2019      Neil Bastien
1997          Bob Coulter		  2020	 Bill Deans

Directors
Communications	 Rick Ingalls            519-735-7345
Recording Secretary  Margaret Zonjic
Treasurer		  Izzie Dulmage        519-996-2794
Membership	 	 Pat Bastien	               
Fleet Chaplain		 Fr. Stan Fraser       519-919-0678

Directory

December Birthdays

	 Ken Thoms			   Dec. 2
	 Debbie Easter		  Dec. 3
	 Dan Fitzpatrick		  Dec. 5
	 Sheila Fitzpatrick		  Dec. 10
	 Gerry Murphy		  Dec. 11
	 Karen Sweicki		  Dec. 11
	 Margaret Zonjic		  Dec. 11
	 Kathie Louks-Moore		 Dec. 13
	 Rick Ingalls			   Dec. 13
	 Gerry Veerman		  Dec. 14
	 Theresa Farao		  Dec. 16
	 Paul Dufour			   Dec. 18
	 Sean White			   Dec. 18
	 Jackie Hamilton		  Dec. 24
	 Craig Ascott			   Dec. 25
	 Jeanne Walker		  Dec. 26
	 Mary Porter			   Dec. 28

January Birthdays

	 Patricia Brough		  Dec. 5
	 Brenda Owen			  Dec. 6
	 Celeste Traubert		  Dec. 7
	 Pedro DePeiza		  Dec. 15
	 Janet Coulter			  Dec. 22
	 Michele Arquette		  Dec. 23
	 Bill Fairlie			   Dec. 28
	 Wayne Bastien		  Dec. 30

December Anniversaries

	 Greg Jolie & Mary Brannigan	 Dec. 2
	 Russ & Shelley Mino			  Dec. 7
	 Ken & Mary Porter			   Dec. 18
	 Gerry & Loreine Murphy		  Dec. 23
	 Steve & Shirley Willing		  Dec. 27
	 Randy & Celeste Traubert		  Dec. 30
	 Bill & Linda Deans			   Dec. 31

Flag Officers
Commodore		  Dan Fitzpatrick     519-817-0747
Vice Commodore        Gerry Veerman     519-819-8890
Rear Commodore       Pat Brough
Fleet Captain              Jim Cyrowski         519-965-6272
Immediate P/C           Bill Deans              519-978-9183

226-345-0101
519-972-1341

226-757-1747

January Anniversaries

Pedro DePeiza & Stacey Greenwood	 Jan. 19
Jim & Lorene Cyrowski			   Jan. 23
Zoran & Margaret Zonjic			   Jan. 30
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Due to the imbalance imposed on us by the constantly changing Covid restrictions, there will be a 
delay in the posting of our upcoming events.  We have to know what our limitations are before we can 
update any schedule.  Watch for emails broadcasting our event changes.

As we are in a constant state of flux, expect to see additional events added to the following list.

Dec 3			   GMM/Change of Watch				    SPBC Clubhouse
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